
 

At Enfield Heights Academy, we are KIND, RESPECTFUL, RESILIENT and BRAVE.  
We are the Force for Positive Change. 

 
                                                                                                                            8th December 2023 

 
Dear parents and carers,  

Ofsted Inspection took place this week. 

I wanted to thank you all for your kind words and messages this week during the inspection.  

It was, as we would expect, a very busy two days. The children were fantastic throughout and a real credit to our 

school and to you. I am also incredibly proud of my whole team. 

What took place 

I thought it important to let you know how the inspection process works.  

We were inspected for 2 days: Wednesday 6th December and Thursday 7th December, with a Lead inspector and two 

Inspection team members on Wednesday and just the Lead inspector on Thursday.  They were looking at a range of 

areas across the two days.  

These included:  

• Visiting lessons throughout the two days 

• Looking at the curriculum, children’s work and books  

• Speaking to leaders and staff members  

• Looking at the behaviour of the children in classes and outside  

• Looking at SEND provision.  

• Focusing on safeguarding and the safety of all pupils  

• Talking to children about their learning and their safety in school   

• Talking to Governors, CEO and Trustees 

• Talking to our School Improvemnet Partner from Local Authority 

• Talking to parents  

• Looking at the pupil, parent, and staff feedback 
 

What happens next 

The inspectors will now write their report, commenting on the above areas. The report will be published within 30 

working days. This means we should be able to share the report with you in January 2024. 

Once again, thank you for all your support.  

With my very best wishes,  

 
Headteacher 
 


